BHCC LEP Project Meeting Report

Date: 23.01.08

Present: Valerie Pearce (VP) – AD Customer Services BHCC

Claire Mitchell (CM) – Consultant – Engage Employment Solutions Ltd

Overview:

The Customer Services Division has three main service areas;

· Revenue & Benefits – Graham Bourne

· Access Services – Pat Masters

· Life Events – Chris Fossey

The Assistant Director, Valerie Pearce, sits on the national steering group for formal consultation between DWP and Local Authority Associations, which is the formal consultative body for national policy relating to housing benefits; this group meets once a month.

Current Situation:

Historically the department did experience retention issues in the Benefits service, however since the introduction of the Benefits Training Programme these issues seem to have been resolved.

The department is in a state of flux in terms of personnel because they are waiting to finalise the recent redeployment scheme and determine what, if any, vacancies might be available for this LEP Project. It is anticipated that clarity around possible vacancies will develop at the end in March 2008.

Customer services runs a flexible working scheme and certain roles within the department, are potentially well suited to flexible working practices.

Opportunities:

VP was very warm to the concept of the LEP Project and felt that in general the Customer Services Department as a whole would also ‘in principle’ be open. However, VP did highlight that the managers within the different divisions may have concerns around the ring fencing of various jobs for the specified ‘hard to reach’ client groups because they will want the best people for the jobs. CM explained the support structure that would sit behind the programme to ensure that the managers would be supported to find the ‘best’ candidate for the job.

VP felt there might be some opportunities with both the Revenue Team, which has also now got a training programme and support induction team, and potentially the Scanning & Index Team, although there is not currently a manager for the latter.

CM explained the project’s aim of also providing a placement scheme, which would look to source unpaid work experience opportunities for the client groups to allow them to see whether they want this particular career. 

In light of the Gershon Efficiencies and recent staff cuts, the placement scheme would enable the department to have extra staff at no extra cost. VP was very interested in this, especially as a mechanism to allow current staff to develop management skills.

Next Steps:

VP and CM agreed that CM would deliver three two hour workshops with the management teams from the 3 different services to involve them in the process to get their feedback but more importantly their ‘buy-in’.

These workshops would seek to identify the job roles, which would be feasible to include in this project.

VP will take this idea to her management meeting on the 24.01.08 and get back to CM.

